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This season brought with it the first use of the new Badminton England league software, which we 
are now using to record our league results.  
 
Managed fantastically by our website officer Sion Severn i believe it has been a great success and I 
give my thanks to him for all his efforts in implementing this change. 
  
Overall the season has progressed well with only a few minor rule infringements. 
  
Congratulations to all clubs winning league titles and promotions and commiserations to clubs 
suffering relegations.  
 
As this has been my last season in the role as League Secretary I would also like to take this 
opportunity to also thank Mark Ransom who previously to Sion ran the league tables.  
 
In partnership with these two we have managed to bring the management of the leagues from the 
old postcard system to where we are now, which I think has been an amazing improvement.  
 
This year I also had the privilege to organise in partnership with Mark Attewell the Notts BA 
Centenary evening. A great night was had by all attending and i will be presenting a full set of Notts 
BA handbooks to the Nottinghamshire Archives to keep for prosperity, so future generations can 
share in our rich history.  
 
I would like to wish Andy Longton our new Honorary League Secretary all the best for the future and 
I hope you will all help and welcome him into the Nottinghamshire badminton family.  
 
Finally, may I say a special thank you to all the committee and club members who over the many 
years have helped me in my many endeavours, schemes and plans. Some of which actually worked.  
 
Andrew Tyas  
Honorary League Secretary 


